NOTICE OF SECOND PRIMARY ELECTION
VANCE, NORTH CAROLINA

The statewide second primary election will be held on Tuesday, May 14, 2024,

Voters will be asked to show photo ID when they vote. Voters who lack ID can get one for free
from their county board of elections. If a voter does not have ID when they go to vote, they can still
have their vote counted by either signing a form at the polls to explain why they are unable to show
ID, or by voting a provisional ballot and returning to the county board of elections with their ID by 5
p.m. on May 23, 2024. Find out more at ncsbe.gov/voter-id.

Polls will be open from 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. on Election Day.

Early voting will be held at the following locations from Thursday, April 25, 2024, through Saturday,
May 11, 2024:
e Eaton Johnson Middle School Gymnasium, 500 N. Beckford Dr. Henderson, NC 27536
o Thursday, 25-April — Friday, 26-April 8:00AM — 5:00PM
o Monday, 29-April — Friday, 03-May 8:00AM — 5:00PM
o Monday, 06-May — Friday, 10-May 8:00AM — 5:00PM
o Saturday, 11-May 8:00AM — 3:00PM

Absentee ballots will be mailed to voters who have requested them beginning no later than April 1,
2024. Absentee ballots must be received by the county board of elections no later than 7:30 p.m. on
May 14, 2024. A voter can fill out an absentee ballot request at votebymail.ncsbe.gov, or by filling
out a request form provided by the county board of elections office. The request must be received
through the website or by the Vance County Board of Elections by 5 p.m. May 7, 2024.

In the primary election, voters will select nominees for a political party to move on to the general
election on November 5th. Contests on the ballot include NC Lt. Governor (R) and NC Auditor
(R). In the second primary, voters affiliated with the Republican party will be given a ballot of
candidates for the NC Lt. Governor and NC Auditor contests. Unaffiliated voters that participated in
the Republican Party first primary may vote in the Republican Party second primary.

New voter registrations for this election are not permitted between March 5, 2024 and May 14, 2024,
unless a person becomes eligible during this time. New registrations in the county may be processed
after May 14, 2024. Voters may make name and address changes in the county before the second
primary but may not change their party affiliation.

Same day registration is not permitted during early voting for the second primary.

Questions? Call the Vance County Board of Elections Office at 252-492-3730.

JZW Aade , Chair

Vance County Board of Elections




